## Dailey, Janet

From: Dailey, Janet

**Sent:** Wednesday, May 27, 2009 10:54 AM

To: 'Scott and Laura Anderson'; Skidmore, Paul

Cc: Bachmann, Christy
Subject: RE: Blackhawk Road

## Scott and Laura,

Thank you for your comments regarding this project. We will make sure these are provided to the Board members for consideration at the June 3rd meeting if you are unable to attend.

Janet

\*

## Janet Dailey, P.E.

Engineer IV City of Madison, Engineering Division 210 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd, Room 115 Madison, WI 53703

Phone: 608-261-9688 Fax: 608-264-9275

From: Scott and Laura Anderson [mailto:anderson40@tds.net]

Sent: Wednesday, May 27, 2009 9:52 AM

To: Skidmore, Paul; Dailey, Janet

Subject: Blackhawk Road

Mr. Skidmore and Ms. Dailey,

We are homeowners on Blackhawk Road – 9401. We feel strongly that the cost of this project is excessive and it appears to be primarily due to the addition of a bike lane which would not connect to a bike lane on Pleasant View or even be continued farther west on Blackhawk itself. This does not make sense. We drive this road numerous times a day and have no trouble slowing for a bicyclist or group of bicyclists. We are opposed to the bike lane and the resulting curbs and gutters on the south side of the road! If it's a safety factor please consider reducing the speed limit instead.

I'm unsure at this time whether we can attend the meeting on June  $3^{rd}$  – we will try to be represented; however, please understand our position in the event that we aren't able to be there to voice it ourselves.

Sincerely,

Scott and Laura Anderson